UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

Meeting Minutes

April 19, 2016
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on Tuesday, 
April 19, 2016 at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road.

Todd L. Chestnut called the meeting to order at 7 P.M. 
Present: Todd L. Chestnut, Heidi Clevenger, Adam W. Cohick, Ruth Ann Myers, Sec.-Treas., and Stephanie L. Bitner, Assistant Secretary 
Approval of Minutes:

Heidi motioned to approve the March 15, 2016 minutes. Adam seconded; all were in favor. 
Treasurer’s Report:   
Heidi motioned to accept the March 15, 2016 Treasurer’s Report. Adam seconded; all were in favor.

Visitors: Norman Myers, Dale Bailey and Jackie Reed.

Jackie Reed was here to discuss her concerns for some of the lots on Mountain Road.  One near her home has cows, chickens, and a logging business.  Todd informed her that there is no zoning in our township so there is not a lot that can be done.  Ruth Ann gave her our Solicitor, Sean Shultz’s phone number.  There may possibly be something under the Nuisance Ordinance that could help her.  
Kelly Cornman  did not show but was supposed to be present to discuss concerns of 4-wheelers on Mountain Road.
Correspondence:
The Newburg/Hopewell Agreement needed to be changed due to Workmen’s Compensation being through Hopewell Township instead of the Borough of Newburg.  Therefore, the agreement needed to read Hopewell Township before it could be signed.
CDs – Todd said to renew them for now.  The State one, Rick Levan told us to keep around $90,000.00.  The General one is to be kept too.  Adam motioned to renew, Todd seconded, all were in favor.

Old Business: 
Adam has spoke with Rep. Stephen Bloom’s office again, and is waiting to hear back regarding having his meeting here on July 14, 2016.

The Recycling Act discussion was tabled until the next meeting.

King Subdivision has a new set of plans for a wider area for the tank and got an easement.  Todd motioned to approve as a Preliminary/Final Plan, Adam seconded, all were in favor.  Todd made motion to approve the Easement for Sewage System for Lot 15A and Easement Agreement for a 25 foot wide access, Adam seconded, all were in favor.

Amendment to Subdivision Ordinance regarding two acre lots are to include right of way due to Clean and Green.  There is to be a Public Hearing on June 21, 2016 at 7:00 pm to hear comments on the Amendment to the Subdivision Ordinance.  The meeting needs to be advertised thirty days prior to.  Heidi made motion to proceed with the hearing, Adam seconded, all were in favor.

    
New Business: 
Penn Line quote for guardrails is $6,700.00.  Todd motioned to approve, Adam seconded, all were in favor.
Paving of Gameland Road – Looking at an estimate for paving of $115,000.00.  Todd motioned to proceed with paving, Heidi seconded, all were in favor.

Stephanie taking over, effective May 1, 2016.  Todd made motion, Adam seconded, all were in favor.  Todd made motion to retain Ruth Ann Myers as a consultant at $25.00 per hour, Adam seconded, all were in favor.
Adam’s firehouse report – Six townships were represented, the Fire Chief and President were present and the corporation is being changed from The Borough of Newburg to Hopewell Township.  There will be another meeting, however, the date has not been set.

Solicitor’s Report:

Sean Shultz, Esquire, was not present for this meeting, however, he did send a report that he spoke with Dennis Dennis regarding Bridgewater Lane bridge.  Mr. Dennis would like the township to vacate their rights to the bridge, however, there will need to be a survey conducted because the State Gamelands own the property next to the bridge.  We will need their seal of approval before we can proceed with vacating the bridge.
Road Master Report:
Dale reported there is nothing on the Harmon Road Bond.  Dale attended the meeting for the 2016 Dirt and Gravel Road Grant.  Dale notified Tom at the State Gamelands Barn that they need to have the septic pumped.   
Permit Report:
There was one building and one sewage permit issued.
Emergency Management Coordinator:  

Bob Shively was not present at this meeting.  Snow resolution to get money back.  Todd motioned for signing of resolution (DAP-1), Adam seconded, all were in favor.
Approval of bills for payment:
Todd motioned to approve the bills for payment. Heidi seconded; all 

were in favor.
Adjournment:
Todd motioned to adjourn the meeting. Adam seconded; all were in favor. The meeting

was adjourned at 8:06 P.M.

SECRETARY,

Stephanie L. Bitner
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